Our Ref: JAD/LM/KG Your Ref: Telephone: 0141 577 2000

Email: SchoolMail@st-ninians.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Head Teacher: John A Docherty, OBE BSc BA (Hons)

Date: 15 June 2021



St Ninian's High School Rouken Glen Road Giffnock East Renfrewshire G46 6UG

Dear Parent/Carer,

# **August 18th 2021**

The 'P7 Transition Day' for each P7 class have gone very well, as have the extended transitions programme. For pupils coming to St Ninian's out with the catchment schools, a transitions visit will be offered on the last week of term.

Please find attached the InS1ght Booklet providing an insight to the S1 curriculum. I am sure you will find the booklet of value as your young person prepares to move to Saint Ninian's High School. Please also find attached slides with further information for Parents and Carers.

Information is regularly posted on our school website, passed to the primary schools, and posted on our twitter feed.

We look forward to welcoming our new S1 students on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> August.

## Uniform

The wearing of school uniform is invaluable in conveying a sense of community, wellbeing and purpose. It helps to establish respect between pupils & staff and reinforces the moral values embedded in St Ninian's, a community of faith, love & learning

School uniform can be purchased up to 26<sup>th</sup> June for walk in customers and between 28<sup>th</sup> June- 1<sup>st</sup> Aug you are able to pre book appointments. 2<sup>nd</sup> August onwards, walk in customers welcome again. 310 Clarkston Road, Muirend, Glasgow, G44 3EG. 0141 471 8278.

#### Lockers - £10

Once your young person starts at St Ninians's you will be able to pay the non-refundable deposit of £10 on parent pay and the office staff will then begin to issue lockers.

# Photograph Consent, Digital Imagery and Responsible User Agreement and data Consent

The new General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) came into force on 25th May 2018. St Ninian's High School has always been committed to high standards of information security, privacy and transparency. As part of our excellent partnerships with home and all of our stakeholders we regularly publicise good news stories from the school and our pupils; to do this we publish pupil photographs and video testimonies across a wide array of platforms. In order to fully meet the standards set out within GDPR it is necessary to seek permission before using the images of pupils in any publications.

This includes our school website and social media outlets. Furthermore, all our young people and parents/ carers are asked to complete the Responsible User Agreement, (attached in email).



To agree to the GDPR guidelines, our Responsible User Agreement and Data Consent, please complete the online form by using the QR code or link below no later than Friday 1<sup>st</sup> of September.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=oyzTzM4Wj0KVQTctawUZKV1Hvj OaXxMhYGOnCmS2VxUN DFUTko4OFcwTVBWRlpQRkxXUDU0SzdUTi4u

## Covid-19

We will continue to follow government guidance regarding health and safety measures. At the current time, all pupils in St Ninian's High School are required to wear a face mask unless they are exempt. Pupils in the school are regularly reminded to follow Scottish Government guidelines with regards to sanitising, hand-washing, mask wearing and social distancing. We continue to evaluate our school recovery plans and will continue to keep all parents/ carers and pupils up to date with any change in guidance.

Many thanks and we look forward to welcoming your young people to St Ninian's.

Yours sincerely

Laura Miller

I miller

PT Wider Achievement & raising Attainment